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STAFF REPORT 
ACTION REQUIRED  

5 Eireann Quay – Environmental Approval Requirements 
for Proposed Concrete Batch Plant  

Date: April 30, 2012 

To: Toronto and East York Community Council 

From: City Solicitor 

Wards: Ward No. 20 – Trinity Spadina 

Reference 
Number:  

 

SUMMARY 

 

The purpose of this report is to advise that the City Solicitor will be reporting to the May 
15, 2012 meeting of the Toronto and East York Community Council with respect to the 
environmental approval requirements for the concrete batch plant proposed in the draft 
Construction Management Plan for 5 Eireann Quay.  

RECOMMENDATIONS 

 

The City Solicitor recommends that:  

1. The City Solicitor, in consultation with appropriate staff, be requested to report 
directly to Toronto and East York Community Council at its meeting of May 15, 
2012 with respect to the environmental approval requirements for the concrete 
batch plant proposed in the draft Construction Management Plan for 5 Eireann 
Quay. 

 

FINANCIAL IMPACT 

 

The recommendations will have no financial impact.  

DECISION HISTORY  

At its meeting of April 17, 2012, Toronto and East York Community Council deferred 
Item TE15.6 dealing with the Final Report for 5 Eireann Quay – Site Plan Control 
Application, but also adopted Recommendation 3 as follows:  
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3.  Requested the City Solicitor, in consultation with appropriate staff, to report to 
the May 15, 2012 meeting of the Toronto and East York Community Council on 
the environmental approval requirements for the concrete batch plant proposed 
in the draft Construction Management Plan.   

ISSUE BACKGROUND  

In accordance with the direction of Toronto and East York Community Council, City 
Legal staff, in consultation with other appropriate staff, are in the process of preparing a 
report on the environmental approval requirements for the proposed concrete batch plant. 
However, that report will not be completed by the Agenda closing deadline for the May 
15th Toronto and East York Community Council meeting, and therefore the City Solicitor 
is requesting authority to submit that report directly to the Toronto and East York 
Community Council meeting of May 15th.  

CONTACT  

Brian Haley, Solicitor, Legal Services 
Tel. No. 416-392-6757, Fax No. 416-397-5624 
E-mail: bhaley@toronto.ca  

SIGNATURE     

_______________________________ 
Anna Kinastowski, City Solicitor 


